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Dear {NAME}, 

With today’s update on the NFDI4BIOIMAGE consortium, we inform you about 
opportunities to get in touch this month: 

What’s Upcoming? 

• On June 20th, from 1 pm to 2 pm, NFDI4BIOIMAGE will have an online Kick-Off 
event. The consortium structure and focus will be introduced, and several 
participants. The meeting is open for the public to get informed about 
NFDI4BIOIMAGE. Please register for the event: 
https://eu02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/u5EpcuiqrTsqGdIGNQboo5rSYleyX3YtF4
Cr 

 
• Meet NFDI4BIOIMAGE members (and the related smaller-scale project I3D:bio) at 

the European Light Microscopy Initiative (ELMI) meeting this week. Several 
members of our consortium are attending the conference in Noordwijkerhout, NL. 
Check the program here to see where you can meet us (look for Susanne Kunis, 
Stefanie Weidtkamp-Peters, Josh Moore, Werner Zuschratter, Jan Huisken, Thomas 
Zobel, Christian Schmidt) 

• On June 29th, our co-spokesperson Elisa May will talk about Data Management 
Infrastructure projects NFDI4BIOMAGE and I3D:bio at the Core Technologies for 
Life Sciences (CTLS) Congress in Ireland. Check out the Congress program here. 

• NFDI4BIOIMAGE members will attend the Conference on Research Data 
Infrastructures (CoRDI) from September 12th to 14th. Get more information on the 
conference here: https://www.nfdi.de/cordi-2023/  
 

• Reminder for GerBI-GMB members: June 13th, 15:00-16:30: The technique of 
OMERO: In this event, the technical details of OMERO are discussed, what are the 
difficulties when setting it up, what is involved in maintaining it, and questions about 
how to use OMERO. 
Further information on these events are to follow at: https://gerbi-gmb.de/news/  

What’s new? 

• The NFDI4BIOIMAGE project office was installed.  
Two project coordinators are available for you: 
Katharina Schmitz – Administrative Coordinator (HHU Düsseldorf) 
Christian Schmidt – Networking Coordinator (DKFZ German Cancer Research 
Center) 
Please find our contact details here: https://nfdi4bioimage.de/en/get-involved/  
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What’s to read? 

• Are you interested in spatial omics technologies? Find here two recent pre-print 
publications (contributions from NFDI4BIOIMAGE via Josh Moore, co-leader of Task 
Area 1): 

o About a new spatial data framework: Marconato et al.: SpatialData: an open 
and universal data framework for spatial omics, 2023 BioRxiv, 
https://doi.org/10.1101/2023.05.05.539647  

o On a webatlas pipeline for sharing integrated datasets: Li et al.: Webatlas 
pipeline for integrated single cell and spatial transcriptomics data, 2023 
BioRxiv, https://doi.org/10.1101/2023.05.19.541329 

Kind regards, 

Katharina Schmitz and Christian Schmidt 

--  
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Dr. Christian Schmidt 

Project Coordinator 

German Cancer Research Center (DKFZ) 

69120 Heidelberg, Germany 
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christian01.schmidt@dkfz-heidelberg.de 

 

The NFDI4BIOIMAGE consortium comprises legally independent partners and 

does not act autonomously towards third parties. Both Project Coordinators 

represent the contributions from their respective affiliated institutions 

and work together for the project. 
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